LETTERHEAD


The Hon Mike Nahan MLA
Treasurer
PO Box 225

Parkwood WA 6157

DATE

Dear Mr Nahan

RE: LOW VALUE IMPORT THRESHOLD

As a business owner in Western Australia I’m very delighted to see the Federal Government is working with the states to reduce the low value threshold (LVT) and level the playing field for Australian retailers.

The LVIT means my overseas competitors don’t have to charge the GST on goods they sell to Australian consumers that are less than $1000. It means I’m losing sales to overseas stores, my business is suffering, and the government are losing GST revenue.

Australian retailers have been competing at a disadvantage for too long, and it is only fair the closing of the GST loophole is made a priority.

According to the latest figures I’ve seen, removing the LVT would result in at least $7.2 billion in sales moving from overseas retailers back to Australian retailers over the coming years and over 33,000 jobs would be saved in the retail sector. The figures identified in the 2011 Productivity Commission are now outdated and do not reflect the true impact of the LVIT.

Wiggle.co.uk, the largest offshore bicycle retailer into Australia has grown from 55million pound turnover in 2010 to 167million pound in 2014.

Added to that is the red tape we have to put up with, high wages for employees, high rents to landlords and high transport costs for our goods. In 2008, after the global financial crisis, the household savings rate jumped from about four per cent to over 10 per cent.

 <<Your Business Name>> is a great business and I’m proud to be the owner. But I also believe the job of government is to make things easier for people like me – or at least not make it harder – and reducing the low value threshold is one way your government can help. 

It appears that the WA considers small business collateral damage in its battle with the federal government and unfortunately as a business owner this is not acceptable to me or my family.

I look forward to hearing from how you are going to support businesses in your state and not continue to drive them into closure.

Kind regards,

<NAME>

<TITLE>

